
WSR 24-21-035
WITHDRAWAL OF

PREPROPOSAL STATEMENT OF INQUIRY
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

[Filed October 7, 2024, 2:33 p.m.]

This memo serves as notice that the department of health 
(department) is withdrawing the CR-101 for the review of initial li-
cense and endorsement requirements for athletic trainers, which was 
filed on June 17, 2024, and published in WSR 24-13-078, and is filing 
a new CR-101.

The department is withdrawing this CR-101 because upon further 
review of 2SHB 1724 (chapter 425, Laws of 2023), codified as RCW 
18.130.077, the department observed that the statute provides an op-
tion for licensing authorities to consider a national certification to 
qualify an athletic trainer for a license. The national certification 
option could apply to both initial in-state applicants and out-of-
state applicants; however, WAC 246-916-010 Licensure requirements, was 
not mentioned on the CR-101 that was published in WSR 24-13-078. To 
examine the effect of RCW 18.130.077 on all athletic trainers seeking 
licensure, the department is withdrawing this CR-101 and filing a new 
CR-101 to include WAC 246-916-010 to consider if this could be an im-
pactful and meaningful way to expedite the licensure process while 
still ensuring safe and competent athletic training care is provided 
to patients.

Individuals requiring information on this rule should contact Al-
lyson McIver, Program Manager, at 360-236-2878 or 
allyson.mciver@doh.wa.gov.

Tami M. Thompson
Regulatory Affairs Manager
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